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Memorandum
TO:

Michael Fischer, Deputy City Administrator City of Roswell
FROM:
Danny Blitch, Grants Manager City of Roswell


Charles Alford, Grants Specialist City of Roswell
DATE:
September 23, 2013
RE:

2012 HOME Reallocation
On May 30th, 2012 the City accepted its PY2012 HOME Partnership Program (HOME) grant allocation in the amount of $106,655 from Cobb County. The City allocated $50,000 of the total grant to the Housing Authority of the City of Roswell (RHA) for the Veranda at Groveway development, contingent upon the approval of the RHA’s application for Low-Income Housing Tax Credits (LIHTC) offered by the Department of Community Affairs (DCA). In early 2013, the RHA confirmed that its application for the LIHTC was not approved. Because HOME regulations required the City to obligate these funds by December 2013, the City has made a recommendation to reallocate these funds. On September 10, 2013, the Administration and Finance Committee reallocated these HOME funds in the amount of $50,000 to the North Georgia Community Housing Development Corporation (NGCHDC) for its acquisition or rehabilitation of a Habitat for Humanity home.
Staff Recommendation: Approve a resolution to reallocate the unused 2012 HOME funds in the amount of $50,000 to the North Georgia Community Housing Development Corporation (NGCHDC) to acquire or rehabilitate a Habitat for Humanity home.
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